DIGNITY IN CARE CAMPAIGN – KEY NEWS – APR/MAY 2010
Campaign highlights in April/May
· The 12 Bright Ideas Grant (BIG) winners have now started their projects and are updating the public with their progress online at www.dh.gov.uk/BIG. One of the winners, the “Red Jug and Beaker Scheme” which aims to tackle hydration in care settings has already been asked to showcase at a national conference. 

· Support for the campaign continues to grow despite our inactivity in the past few weeks. We now have over 18,000 Dignity Champions, a third of those have signed up in the past 4 months.
Positive stakeholder action 
· A group of interested individuals and external organisations met to discuss how a Human Rights based approach could be of benefit to the aims of the campaign and suggest ways that their organisations and the DH might work together.
· Age UK are working with the ‘Dignity in Care’ Research and Development team, based at Barnet and Chase Farm NHS Trust and the Royal Free Hospital NHS Trust are working with City University, looking at practical ways of promoting dignity in hospital. 
· The Relatives and Residents Association have produced a number of leaflets to support staff to improve practice in dignity in care. They include subjects such as mealtimes and privacy.

Recent success stories 
· Residents at Needham Court in Jarrow have just completed a 10 week community singing course with South Tyneside College to improve their experience in care. A skilled musical practitioner has visited the home for up to two hours a week to run individual and group singing sessions, along with discussion and reminiscence activities.

· Trusts in the North West have been awarded funding by the Strategic Health Authority (SHA) to employ a Matron for Privacy and Dignity for 12 months. The priorities are to assure that the Trust is meeting the compliance guidelines for same sex accommodation (SSA) and embedding the dignity agenda into all disciplines and levels of staff across the Trust.
· Denbighshire County Council held a Dignity in Care learning exchange event. Older people joined councillors, the public and professionals to share learning from older people’s experiences of health and social care. 
· Wirral LINk are actively seeking the views of their local residents on the care they receive through feedback postcards on dignity and respect. 

Next month (June) campaign highlights
· Our evaluation of “crowdsourcing for ideas for better care” through the BIG website competition reports, its findings and recommendations for similar schemes.
· Dignity Champions will easily be able to find local networks to join as our new online networks map is added to our website.
· Dignity Champions will be taking part in local awareness raising in support of World Elder Abuse Day – 15 June.
